

SCONE AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL Minutes

A meeting of Scone & District Community Council and AGM was held on Monday 28th October 2024 in the RDMI 7pm. AGM held for 15 minutes at the start of the main meeting.

1. Welcome. Chair V. Shand welcomed all attendees. H. Mackinnon (HM), L. Martin (LM) J. Belch (JB) J. Dunn (JD) Cllrs. H. Anderson (HA) C. Stewart (CS). J. Welch (JW) 20 public members were present.

2. Apologies. None.

3. Police Report. Commander's Bulletin: no Scone incidents reported.

4. Minutes of Previous Meeting. Proposer: (J.D) sec: (LM).

5. Treasurer's Report. Balance £157.49 will be topped up to £700 by PKC. SCF £372.50.

Local Issues: 1) Flood Forum presentation: Doug MacPhee: doug@scottishfloodforum.org: is a charitable organisation set up to advise & assist communities affected by flooding, advice with insurance, property resilience, flood risk management, will engage with local council and survey properties at risk, all info on website. Councils has powers to contact landowners re flooding from their property if surface water affects road network and leads to flooding downstream. Re Road traffic Act Section 99. Read Dumfries and Galloway flooding legislation. Re CTRL road runoff, not going into SUDS pond but through village properties, final drainage may not be completed, local authority will only help if lives at risk, big emphasis placed on community resilience. Burnside Group set up helped by Frank Campbell, PKC resilience officer. Flood pods which include pumps etc. available to be towed to affected areas. More cash from Scot Gov required to assist with flooding issues. Local items discussed included Stormont Road flooding from playing field path, broken aquifer from Scone Estates land, H29 and owners' responsibility for flooding neighbouring properties and the Barrel Drain. River tracking devices to be investigated. (CS) Helpline at PKC call centre was overwhelmed by calls at last flooding event, PKC will improve this. (JW) GIS mapping software of flooding affected areas will give info for future and info on further resilience measures to be implemented.

2) Community Benefits BAM: from Amanda McLintock: still in discussion with PKC re installation of footpath/cyclepath to Airport along A94.

3) No 7 bus: no update.

4) Library closure: Culture Perth and Kinross to reengage with consultation and review survey, new meeting 12th November. 3rd October meeting in RDMI very well attended, 135 people, 30 strong group formed, similar in other affected rural areas, Scone had highest number of responses in P&K.(CS) PKC should reverse CPK budget cuts.

5) CIF community Investment Fund bid unsuccessful.

6) Scone Estates paths: David Douglas commemorations

(7) Remembrance Bench Mary Leven donation.

(8) Post-box reopened.

Planning 1) Local Place Plan: communities can fill in survey until Jan 25 to inform council what facilities, development, housing, industry etc. for inclusion in future planning. CC will hold a meeting with maps etc. to encourage villagers to suggest improvements for the village. Use of school land, allotment provision etc.

2) Murrayshall: no update. **3) Netherlea core path:** no update.

Open spaces: state of paths around the Green Bridge...

CC matters: 1) recruitment to CC. **(2)** laying of Remembrance Wreath at 3pm Sunday 10th November

Councillor section: 1) VAS sign update: none. 2) Greening of the CTRL **(CS)** will look into this. 3) who is responsible if farmer floods nearby properties? PKC if water comes onto road network.

8) Councillors' Reports: (HA) Rumours that Persimmon builder will take over H29. Flood schemes set up in Alyth and Blairgowrie. Cycle path between Newburgh and Bridge of Earn, costs split PKC and Sustrans. Budget talks this week.

(JW) Road safety team completed survey of safety measures for the CTRL corridor: speed limits, table top ramps, pelican crossings, hopefully in place by spring when CTRL opens. There is now a Growing Wild biodiversity group in Guildtown. Items to be discussed at next PKC meeting include UK gov VAT on private schools, winter fuel allowance, anti-poverty task force and levels of poverty in P&K. PKC performance report. All can be viewed online. **(CS)** Economy and infrastructure committee will give update on local LDP3. Local place plans good opportunity to help align ideas from local communities

with LDP3 and PKC. i.e.: library requirement, greenbelt building policy, cap on local housing numbers, consultations on change of plans during construction. Deadline end of January.

9) SVA. Report. New committee, **L.Simpson** will source new information. Coffee morning: November 16th, light switch on 13th November

10) A.O.C.B Grey bin pickup frequency. **(HM)** to Email pkc waste team. Pavement parking: enforced from January £100.

11) Date of Next Meeting: Monday 7.00 pm November 25th.